
 

 

 

Principal’s Newsletter Report 

Friday 29th August 2025 

During this week we hosted a visit by Karen Foster, our Moyne Shire Mayor. Karen met with our 
senior school leaders and was keen to hear feedback from students about ways in which life in the 
Moyne Shire could be improved. We discussed roads, public transport, access to TAFE and university 
and employment opportunities, as well as aspirations and plans for the future. Our students have been 
fortunate to speak with representatives from all tiers of local, State and Federal government over the 
twelve months, and it has been pleasing to note the positive feedback that Karen, Roma and Dan have 
passed on to me about our school and school leaders. 

This week marked the successful conclusion of a year-long Child Safe audit, which examined in 
detail the policies, processes and communication strategies that our school has in place to keep our 
students safe. While this audit was a lot of work, it also provided me with some valuable insights about 
our school as the acting and now substantive Principal. Our Child Safe auditor was very complimentary of 
our school, and it is worth highlighting her feedback: 

I'd like to thank you and the staff at Hawkesdale P-12 College for all of your hard work during the 
Compliance Assessment. Your positive approach, strong attention to detail, and responsiveness 
throughout the process was very much appreciated. Your school demonstrated an array of strategies 
that are clearly embedded into the daily practices at your school to promote cultural safety and student 
empowerment. You should be incredibly proud of your school's performance during this process. 

A reminder to families that our annual Parents and Friends Pie Drive has commenced, with all 
orders and money due back to school by Wednesday 10th September. The Pie Drive is always a 
strong fundraising activity for our school and is a good chance to stock up your freezer with delicious 
savoury pies, dessert pies, sausage rolls and packs of slice. Order forms were sent home with students 
last week – please contact the office if a form did not make it home to you, or if you would like 
additional forms. There are several hampers on display in the admin area of the school, full of prizes for 
people who make a significant contribution to the Pie Drive fundraising effort.  

The Parents and Friends Father’s Day Stall will also be happening at school on Thursday 4th 
September, with primary students purchasing gifts after recess, and secondary students over 
lunchtime. Gifts will cost $2-$10 per item, and there will be a wide variety of great gifts to purchase 
for the significant males in the lives of our students.  

 

 

 

 



Please note that three pupil free days were approved by School Council at our August meeting this 
week: 

- Tuesday 16th September - Parent-Teacher-Student interviews, 11am to 7pm 
- Thursday 13th November – whole-staff professional development day, with a focus on 

Protective Intervention Training  
- Wednesday 17th December and Thursday 18th December – time in lieu catch-up days for staff 

planning days for 2026 
Tuesday 16th December (Picnic Day) will be the last day at school for primary and Year 7-9 students in 
2025, while Friday 19th December will be the last day for staff in 2025. 

Our school is currently conducting the annual Parent-Caregiver-Guardian Opinion Survey, and is 
seeking your feedback about our school. The survey is designed to assist schools in gaining an 
understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour and student engagement. 
The survey is optional, but we encourage and appreciate your participation. Our school will use the 
survey results to assist in identifying areas for improvement and professional development needs in the 
school and to target school planning and improvement strategies. All families are invited to participate in 
the survey. The survey will be open online from Thursday August 28, and will conclude on Friday 
September 19.  Please check the Compass newsfeed for the survey link and PIN number required to 
access the survey portal, and please let me know if you are having trouble accessing the survey at home. 
An important reminder – only one survey should be completed per household! 

Our annual Safe Tree Program audit occurred earlier this term, with all of the trees on the school 
property once again assessed for health, structure and potential hazards. Eight high priority trees were 
identified in the audit, and pruning of these trees will occur on Monday 15th September. We are always 
working to make sure that the treed landscape of our school is picturesque, safe and tidy, and I am 
grateful for the yearly assistance we receive from the Victorian Schools Building Authority for this 
program.  

Finally, I will be taking personal leave for all of the week beginning Monday 1st September ; Mr 
Webster will be our Acting Principal in my absence, while Mrs Butters will be our Acting AP, and Mrs 
Dart will once again be our Acting Learning Specialist for this time. 

Have a great weekend everyone, 

Mr Ralph 

Principal.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





 



 

 

 



 


